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	SUMMARY of replies to Circular 195


As previously reported in document ITR/002, TSB Circular 195 contained a questionnaire on dissemination of information on E.164 numbering resources.  Therefore, it seems appropriate to report the responses received to the Council Working Group on ITRs, for its information and possible consideration when studying the responses to Question 3 of the Working Group’s own questionnaire.

The replies to the questionnaire can be found at:


http://www.itu.int/ITU-T/studygroups/com02/surveys_E164.html 

As of 26 March 2004, replies had been received from 38 countries.  These were, in alphabetical order: Austria, Bangladesh, Barbados, Botswana, Bulgaria, Canada, Colombia, Czech Republic, China, Djibouti, Egypt, Finland, France, Germany, Iran, Kenya, Lithuania, Macedonia (Former Yugoslav Republic), Malaysia, Malta, Mauritius, Mexico, Netherlands Antilles, Oman, Peru, Portugal, Qatar, Saudi Arabia, Sierra Leone, Slovenia, Sri Lanka, St Vincent and the Grenadines, Suriname, Switzerland, Syria, Thailand, Turkey, Uganda.  The summary of those 38 replies can be found in Addendum 1 of Circular 195 and is reproduced below.

Tabulation of replies to the questionnaire

The tables show percentages with respect to the answers received for each question, but there were many non-responses to individual questions.

1)
Is there a regulatory obligation for all operators to open access to international numbering resources?

a)
For Country Codes for geographic areas (as defined in 7.1 of Recommendation E.164)


Yes
76.3 %


No
23.7%

b)
For Country Codes for global services (as defined in 8.1 of Recommendation E.164)


Yes
55.3%


No
44.7%

c)
For Country Codes for networks (as defined in 9.1 of Recommendation E.164)


Yes
54.1%


No
45.9%

2)
If such an obligation does not already exist, would you as regulator/administration encounter any difficulties to establish such an obligation?


Yes
30.8%


No
69.2%

3)
If a company starts to offer public telecommunication services accessed by E.164 numbering resources, is it required to inform the regulator?


Yes
97.4%


No
2.6%

4)
How many such service providers/operators are there in your country today?

Less than ten for most respondents, over 100 for some respondents.

5)
Do you as an Administration/Regulator maintain contact details for all these service providers/operators?


Yes
100.0%


No
0.0%

6)
Are the contact details for the above service provides/operators publicly available?


Yes
82.9%


No
17.1%

7)
If contact details are available, are they on the web?


Yes
82.4%


No
17.6%

8)
How often is the contact information of the operators updated?


Immediately
55.2%


Regularly
44.8%

9)
How is the information regarding new international numbering resources communicated to all service providers/operators?


Letter
35.8%


E-mail
32.1%


ITU Operational Bulletin
5.7%


Other
26.4%

10)
Have you as an administrator/regulator ever made use of the facilities described in Recommendation E.129 – Presentation of national numbering plans?


Yes
67.6%


No
32.4%
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